

Mt. Hood Region Cadillac & LaSalle Club Portland, OR



February 2020 Newsletter

Website: <u>www.mthoodregionclc.com</u>

Directors Message

Spring is almost upon us. It's time to bring our Cadillacs and LaSalle's out of their winter slumber so they can be driven and enjoyed.

The next event for the MHRCLC is Portland Swap Meet, this is a fund raiser for the club. Please donate any automobile related items to be sold at the meet.

The Mt Hood Region/Northwest Region 2020 National Driving Tour takes place August 22nd thru 28th 2020, Please plan to attend and support your local club.

Greg Duthie



Please Get involved helping with the National Driving Tour.

To volunteer contact

Richard Fabbro: 2020 Driving Tour Director. fabbrofour@hotmail.com or 360 915 4689

Greg Duthie: Director MHRCLC

It's that time of year, dues for local MHRCLC club are due. Please send to MHRCLC

PO Box 2741 Clackamas Oregon 97015. Dues for the year are \$30.



Mt. Hood Region Cadillac & LaSalle Club Portland, OR Website:



www.mthoodregionclc.com

PO Box 2741 Clackamas OR 97015 Membership information: 971-255-7096

NEW MEMBER ____ RENEWAL___ DATE__

NAME	SPOUSE/PARTNER				
Birth (day/mo.) Member	Spouse/Partner	Annivers	sary (day/mo.)		
ADDRESS		CITY			
STATEZIP	HOME PHONE_				
CELL	EMAIL				
All applic Me	m for one year Regional me year. Please make checks p ations are subject to review mbership in National Cadilla IST CADILLACS/LASALLES PR MAKE YEAR/MODEL#	payable to Mt. Ho or by the Mt. Hood ac & LaSalle Club	ood Region CLC. d Region CLC Board. also required. D OR OTHER	ved by February o	
1				-	
2				_	
3				_	
•					

OUR CADILLAC CLUB VALENTINE'S BRUNCH

Was held at Rocio Baunsgard's home. Members brought delicious food and candy. There were gorgeous flowers. Thank you Jodie Wojnowski .The decorations were so romantic. Thank you Activities Chairperson Sue Rohner







Minutes General Meeting

2/26/2020

Greg Duthie called the meeting to order at the High Rocks Steaks and Chops at 7:08 pm. Present were: Greg and Kathryn Duthie, Johnny and Bonnie McCauley, Keith and Penny Stone, Randy and Sue Rohner, Richard Fabbro, Laurie Abbott, Rocio Baunsgard, Jack and Jodie Wojnowski, Mona Marsh, Orville Crull, Leonard and Debbie Dutton, Gary and Maxine Stafford, and Jerry and Carol Barteaux.

Grill Badges are available for purchase for \$36. The Grand National is June 9-13 in Overland Park in Kansas. Gary Parn has voiced interest in going. Richard Fabbro is going and Johnny and Bonnie McCauley are planning on going.

Erich Baumann is selling his 1953 Cadillac Coupe de Ville. Contact him at 541 902 2538.

There were no corrections or additions to last month's Minutes. Johnny McCauley motioned and Laurie second it. The minutes were approved. Kathryn gave the Treasurer's report.

Sue Rohner said that she hadn't planned any new activities prior to the 2020 NDT. Members who are leading the various legs of the driving tours are going to refine the routes and points of interest etc. Other members could join in these outings. She also shared information about the fund raising Uncorked, the wine tasting gala evening sponsored by My Father's House. It was held at Lakeside Garden and had many people attending. There were a couple of auctions which raised several thousand dollars to benefit My Father's House.

Laurie Abbott shared that our Club is at 85% compliance with membership dues. She also mentioned that she has been in touch with Larry Hart regarding application to both National and local chapter clubs. Erich Baumann sent his renewal. He is also selling his 53 Coupe de Ville for \$34,500. This information was announced on the Newsletter. Also six more renewals have been received. Laurie will take over calling members since our secretary/editor is doing two jobs. She also will give our secretary the pertinent membership birthday information.

The Newsletter will be posted in due course. It needs various components: the Director's message, the General Meeting minutes, comments and pictures about monthly pertinent activities; this month it will be related to our Valentines Brunch. Upcoming activities: the Swap Meet coming up in April. Announcements etc.

Richard Fabbro is working very actively on preparing schedules and all kinds of details regarding the 2020 National Driving Tour. In conjunction with the 2020 NDT Committee he has been redefining the registration forms, advertising, tour details, hotel accommodations, banquet meals, and hospitality room. Richard will also write an article regarding the @020 Tour for the Self Starter. It will give many specific details about the 2020 NDT. Our Club is very enthusiastic to welcome participants to share the beauty and hospitality of the Pacific Northwest. Next Committee meeting will be March 25th.

The Swap Meet is coming up. Our Club has two booths. Laurie Abbott will call membership to remind them about donations. They have to be car related. Donated items need to be priced. The Club will have a banner made to be set by the booths. A sign-up sheet to volunteer for different shifts for the Swap Meet was circulated during the meeting. Please call Keith or Penny Stone if you have questions. Also Debbie Dutton would be able to assist with questions about the Swap Meet. Her number is 503 706 4843.

Richard Fabbro brought up the idea about finding a different venue for our meetings. He pointed out that the High Rocks is noisy and expensive. Johnny and Bonnie and Mona and Orville offered to try La Carreta, a Mexican restaurant and will report on food quality and prices.

Greg mentioned that we need to communicate to The Red Apple that our Club will not have the Cadillac Show at the Restaurant this August.

One of our members, Miguel Bravo, has opened a new automotive shop in Gresham. The big opening is March 1st.

The meeting was adjourned at 7:40 pm.
Respectfully Submitted
Rocio Baunsgard
Secretary

FOR SALE OR WANTS:

For sale: Erich Baumann is selling a 1953 Black Cadillac Coupe De Ville. Please call Erich at 541 902 2538.

Mail all correspondence to: Cadillac & LaSalle Club Mt. Hood Region PO Box 2741 Clackamas OR 97015

DIRECTOR	Greg Duthie	206-380-0123	wgd300@hotmail.com	
VICE PRESIDENT	Keith Stone	503-203-8401	pmspenny2002@yahoo.com	
SECRETARY	Rocio Baunsgard	360-606-0290	rbaunsgard@yahoo.com	
TREASURER	Kathryn Duthie	503-266-4514	Kduthie47@gmail.com	
ACTIVITIES CHAIR	Sue Rhoner	503-913-0446	Rohner1@msn.com	
MEMBERSHIP CHAIR	Laurie Abbott	971-255-7096	Lja5674@gmail.com	
WEBMASTER	Chris McCauley	503-936-5826	Chris.s.mccauley@gmail	
MEMBER AT LARGE	Larry Schick	503-784-1000	lschick@lagrandindustrial.net	
SUNSHINE PERSON	Carol Barteaux	503-775-7754	Phone only	

Rocio Baunsgard Editor/Secretary